TO:  Elizabethtown Independent Schools Board of Education

FROM:  Gary French, Superintendent of Schools, and Steve Smallwood, Principal for Elizabethtown High School
SUBJECT:  Recommendation to Change Position at Elizabethtown High School from Dean of Students to High School Assistant Principal, and Recommendation to Approve a Job Description for High School Assistant Principal  
DATE:  April 8, 2013 

The change being recommended to the Board of Education will impact the position currently held by Mr. Doug Barnes.  Mr. Barnes has declared his intent to retire as Dean of Students for Elizabethtown High School, effective June 30, 2013.

In an effort to better meet the administrative needs at our high school, Mr. Steve Smallwood and I are recommending that the Dean of Student position be replaced by a High School Assistant Principal position.

There will be a slight difference in pay.  However, this new administrator will be asked to assist in the supervision of both staff and students.  (At this time, the Dean of Students position only requires the supervision of students.)

If approved, the High School Assistant Principal position will use the same pay scale as that used for the High School Assistant Principal for Academics.  A job description for the High School Assistant Principal position is enclosed with this request.  (This is a modified edition of the Middle School Assistant Principal job description.)  The Dean of Students job description would become inactive if the new position and job description are approved.
Reference Information:  
· The Dean of Students is paid according the following schedule:
1. Teacher salary for 187 days

2. Thirty-three extended days (for a total of 220 days)

3. Additional stipend for serving in an administrative role.

· The High School Assistant Principal pay scale is an existing board-approved pay scale.
